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PURPOSE OF REPORT  

This paper presents the Ministerial Strategic Group for Health and Community Care 
 “Review of Progress with Integration of Health & Social Care – P&K IJB Self Evaluation” 
– to the Integration Joint Board (IJB) Audit & Performance Committee. 

 
1.  RECOMMENDATIONS 
 

It is recommended that the Audit & Performance Committee: 
 

• notes the results of the self evaluation exercise within the attached 
template (appendix 1). 

• notes that the IJB Executive Management Team include the key actions 
set out in the self assessment as part of its wider Partnership 
Improvement Plan.  
 

2. BACKGROUND AND UPDATE 
 

On 4th February, the Ministerial Strategic Group for Health and Community 
Care’s (MSG) published a report on its review of progress with integration.  
This was presented to the Audit & Performance Committee on 19 February 
2019.  It can be accessed via the following link: 
MSG Strategic Group Review of Progress 
 
In April, the MSG issued a self-evaluation template for each IJB, Council and 
NHS Board to complete, to evaluate their current position in relation to the 
review report’s findings and the Audit Scotland report on integration published 
in November 2018, and take action to make progress. 
This has been completed in conjunction with NHS Tayside and Perth & 
Kinross Council. It identifies a number of areas of positive progress as well as 
a number of areas for further improvement.  

https://www.gov.scot/binaries/content/documents/govscot/publications/publication/2019/02/ministerial-strategic-group-health-community-care-review-progress-integration-health-social-care-final-report/documents/00545762-pdf/00545762-pdf/govscot%3Adocument/00


 
There is significant synergy between the MSG self assessment and the areas 
identified for improvement and the Partnerships own annual governance self 
assessment process.  Collectively, all areas for improvement have been 
included in the Annual Governance Statement and will form part of a wider 
improvement plan that will also take account of the findings of the Joint 
Inspection.  
 

3. CONCLUSION 

The Audit & Performance Committee are asked  to note the self–assessment 
undertaken, the improvement actions identified and the inclusion of these 
actions within the comprehensive improvement actions set out in the Annual 
Governance Statement.  
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